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Dear District Pastors, Local Pastors and Community Leaders 

 

Thank you for your leadership and support during this important time in God's Providence. 

 

Thank you also for sending us videos of your congregational greeting to True Mother last Sunday, as 

requested by Dr. Balcomb. These are being compiled in a master USA video for viewing by True Mother. 

 

During yesterday's weekly conference call with all District Pastors, we discussed the request from 

International Headquarters for our congregations to be prepared for another "live" greeting during the 

webcast of True Mother's Global Service on Sunday, October 26 (Saturday, October 25, 9:30 PM EST in 

America). The District Pastors were very receptive to this request. However, today we received further 

clarification that Korea can only link with one location in the USA, rather than with many. This is their 

first attempt to have a live link between Korea and other nations, and they are choosing now to work on a 

smaller scale. 

 

Therefore, based on the size of the community and proximity to our Headquarters' technical team, the 

Clifton Family Church will be the linking location during this webcast. We thank Pastor Manoj and his 

team for their cooperation. 

 

Please encourage members in your communities to gather together during the webcast, or to watch in 

their homes through use of the following Internet link (also posted on www.familyfed.org.  

 

http://live.familyfed.org.  

 

Also, encourage them to send their brief reflections as soon as possible after the webcast directly to 

kkim@unification.org (Dr. Ki Hoon Kim) and president@unification.org (Dr. Michael Balcomb). Dr. 

Kim and Dr. Balcomb are both in Korea and will personally deliver all reflections to True Mother. 

 

God bless you! 

 

David Rendel for Dr. Balcomb 

 


